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1703 Irvin Street
Vienna, Va 22182


March 18, 2019

Julia Jameson
Councilor
Vienna City Council
1234 Church Street
Vienna, Va 22183

Dear Ms. Jameson:

Subject: Pothole repairs on Irvin Street

As I left my home the other day, I turned out of my driveway and forgot to avoid the growing pothole that resides just a few meters from my driveway and plagues my morning drive.  As a result of hitting the giant hole once my left tire was shredded, the wheel itself was bent inward, and my front bumper hit the ground, bending it upward and warping the frame of my car.  The pothole is in the middle of the road, and I was going below twenty-five miles per hour.

I am writing you today because this pothole is no longer a small inconvenience. It has become a genuine concern for drivers’ health and safety.  I worry, not just for myself, but for the many others who traffic Irvin Street, often going much faster than I was.  I have spoken with many of my neighbors, and they share my concerns to say the least.

It is my goal to get this pothole filled quickly so that it can stop being such a detriment to our community.  I have contacted numerous asphalt repair specialists and they quoted the pothole repair at being below two hundred dollars.  

While I recognize that the city budget for street repair is likely very limited and stretched thing following recent snowfall, fast action by city representatives is something that the community values.  Seeing this repair happen quickly, to something that endangers our community, would reflect very well on yourself and your office as we approach city representative elections.

I hope that this letter has helped you to see this issue and understand its gravity.  Please let me know if there is anything else I can do as a concerned citizen, to help expedite a solution.  Thank you for your time and consideration.

Yours sincerely,
Tristan
Tristan Motz
